## ORANGE COUNTY MAGIC CLUB

Meets on the third Wednesday of each month.

At the Garden Grove women's club
The corner of Chapman and Gilbert

The next meeting on February 21<sup>st</sup>. 2018 will be Valentine Magic. Doors open at 7:00 PM – Meeting at 7:30 PM. So bring a sweetheart of a trick and show it to your peers.

## Special Meeting in February:

This is a membership drive to get you to pay your dues this month and receive a **Free Trick**. It is also repeatable and instant reset.

Also all members will receive a raffle ticket to win a magic trick. It's a Silver Pen thru Dollar. A \$15.00 value. Donated by Frank Yee.

That's not all. You say you want more from your magic club! Tell you what we are going to do. Starting this month we will be spotlighting a member. Each and every month a different member

will be spotlighted. It could be you!

You say you want more? Okay, we will try to make refreshments available again. We are working on it.

We really liked what Phillip did with the music and will also try to continue with the music.

After all that, the theme for the meeting will be **Valentine Magic.** So bring a valentine and get a free valentine.

## Phillip Ureno

We (the club) certainly owe a ton of gratitude to Phillip for all the work he did for us all. He ran the club almost single handedly by himself. For the whole year plus. Just to give you some idea of how he worked for the club:

At the January meeting I arrived and found him monitoring the door, taking in dues for 2018, passing out membership cards, passing out ballots for the stage contest and having everybody signing in as member or guests.

He then ran the meeting and also the election of new officers. Next Phillip MC ed. The Stage Contest, counted the ballots, with the help of our new Vice President Frank Yee. Then announce the winners and gave out the certificates.

THANK YOU PHILLIP! THANK YOU, THANK YOU!